
 
 

 
 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

CHFFA/KAISER FOUNDATION HOSPITALS 

Notice is hereby given that on April 8, 2013, a public hearing as required by 
Section 147(f) of the Internal Revenue Code (the "Code") will be held by the California 
Health Facilities Financing Authority (the "Authority") with respect to the proposed 
issuance by the Authority of its revenue bonds in one or more series in an amount not to 
exceed $1,800,000,000 (the "Bonds"). The proceeds of the Bonds will be used by Kaiser 
Foundation Hospitals (the "Corporation") or certain of its affiliates to finance or refinance 
costs of acquisition, construction, expansion, remodeling, renovation, furnishing, 
equipping and other capital projects of certain health facilities located at or near 2500 
Merced Street, San Leandro, CA (not to exceed $525,000,000); 3510 and 3600 
Broadway, 275 W. MacArthur Blvd. and 3459 Piedmont Avenue, Oakland, CA (not to 
exceed $825,000,000); 3440 East La Palma Avenue, Anaheim, CA (not to exceed 
$70,000,000); 9961 Sierra Avenue, Fontana CA (not to exceed $105,000,000); within the 
boundaries of Veterans Boulevard, Maple Street, Marshall Street and Walnut Street, each 
in Redwood City, CA (not to exceed $365,000,000); in the vicinity of Kaiser LA Medical 
Center, 4867 Sunset Boulevard, within the boundaries of Vermont Avenue, Edgemont 
Street and Hollywood Boulevard, Los Angeles, CA; (not to exceed $145,000,000); in the 
vicinity of Kaiser South Bay Campus located at 25825 S. Vermont Avenue, bounded by 
Pacific Coast Highway, South Vermont Avenue and South Normandie Avenue, Harbor 
City, CA (not to exceed $365,000,000) and in the vicinity of the intersection of West 
Avenue L and 10th Street, Lancaster, CA (not to exceed $115,000,000). Each of the 
facilities listed above are or will be owned and/or operated by the Corporation or one of 
its affiliates, each a California nonprofit public benefit corporation and an organization 
described in Section 501(c)(3) of the Code.  

The hearing will commence at 10:00 a.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter can 
be heard, and will be held in Suite 590, 915 Capitol Mall, Sacramento, California. 
Interested persons wishing to express their views on the issuance of the Bonds or on the 
nature and location of the health facilities proposed to be financed or refinanced may 
attend the public hearing in person or by phone (888) 622-5357 (participation code 
705151) or TDD (916) 654-9922 or, prior to the time of the hearing, submit written 
comments to Barbara Liebert, Executive Director, California Health Facilities Financing 
Authority, 915 Capitol Mall, Suite 590, Sacramento, California 95814. The Authority 
may limit the time available for persons attending the public hearing to provide 
comments while assuring such persons a reasonable opportunity to be heard.  

Dated: March 22, 2013. 


